
8 August 2024 

GreenWay construction notice 
Johnson Park partial temporary closure 

from 26 August 2024 to May 2025 

The GreenWay is a major pedestrian, cycling, and biodiversity corridor linking the Cooks 
River at Earlwood with the Parramatta River at Iron Cove. As part of the GreenWay project, 
Johnson Park will also undergo some improvements. The improvements will require 
closure of the park in two stages. A partial closure of the park will commence on 26 August 
2024 and remain in place until May 2025 (pending weather delays). A future full closure of 
the park will commence from November 2024 to May 2025 (pending weather delays) and 
further details of this full closure will be provided closer to the date.  

Where will the partial closure be undertaken? 

Access to the southern section of the field within Johnson Park will be closed from 26 
August 2024 until May 2025 (pending weather delays). This includes part of the off-leash 
dog area. Alternative off-leash dog parks can be found on council’s website 
innerwest.nsw.gov.au/ActiveInnerWest. 

A map of the closure can be found in this letter and on Council’s website in the GreenWay 
Construction Updates section at innerwest.nsw.gov.au/greenway. 

What type of work is being done? 

The partially closed area of the field will be used for material storage in preparation for 
and during the Johnson Park upgrades. The upgrades will consist of a new playground, 
new multipurpose court, footpaths, planting, seating, and lighting.  

What will be the pedestrian access through Johnson Park? 

No new pedestrian detours are required.  

To minimise impact on residents and other park users, the new partial field closure will 
follow a similar arrangement to the existing site compound fencing and vehicular access 
gates currently being implemented at the north side of Constitution Road tunnel, adjacent 
Arlington Light Rail stop. This allows continued use of the existing pedestrian paths. The 
contractor will manage pedestrians in the area during any vehicle crossings. 



When will the work be undertaken? 

The first stage partial closure will commence from 26 August 2024 and remain in place 
until May 2025 (pending weather delays). Works are planned to take place during regular 
working hours 7am - 6pm on weekdays.  

What will be done to minimise inconvenience for me? 

Every effort will be made to minimise noise associated with the movement of vehicles, 
plant, and equipment. The contractor will undertake mitigation measures in accordance 
with their Construction Environmental Management Plan to reduce noise, dust, and debris 
during their works. 

Keep up to date and make enquiries 

Keep up to date with future project developments on the GreenWay webpage 
innerwest.nsw.gov.au/greenway.  

For general GreenWay enquiries, please contact Magda Jansen, GreenWay Engagement 
Officer, via magda.jansen@innerwest.sw.gov.au or call 02 9392 5425 (Tue & Thu). 

http://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/
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